
Broadcast Message: SEVP Response Center Phone System Update 

To: All SEVIS Users 

Date: Sept. 23, 2024 

Number: 2409-05 

 

General Information 

Over the weekend, the SEVP Response Center (SRC) launched a new telephone system for both 

domestic and international callers. The updated system provides stakeholders with a new 

interactive voice response (IVR) menu that allows callers to choose from the following options:  

• Principal or designated school officials,  

• Responsible officers or alternate responsible officers,  

• F-1 or M-1 students,  

• J-1 exchange visitors,  

• SEVP field representatives or government officials, or 

• All others. 

The new IVR also recognizes specific number options on the keypad and routes callers to an 

SRC customer service representative according to their IVR menu choice. 

For questions about the updated SRC phone system, please contact the SRC via phone at 703-

603-3400 or 1-800-892-4829 or via email at SEVP@ice.dhs.gov. The SRC is open Monday 

through Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. ET, except for federal holidays. 

Disclaimer 

The broadcast message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 

or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 

any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 

administrative, civil, or criminal matter. 

 

mailto:SEVP@ice.dhs.gov
https://twitter.com/studyinstates
https://www.linkedin.com/company/student-and-exchange-visitor-program?trk=biz-companies-cym
https://www.facebook.com/StudyintheStates
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Js9QXKTlMUs

